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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale was held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New 
Jersey on September 7, 2023.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor 
Wilczynski who welcomed everyone who is joining the meeting in the audience and on Zoom 
Webinar.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski asked that the Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been 
satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted 
on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and on the Borough Website, 
published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are sent to The 
Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger.  Notice of this meeting by the August 24, 2023 Sunshine 
Notice was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted 
on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 

PRESENT:   Councilmembers, Susanne Lovisolo, Ed O’Connell, 
Matthew O’Toole, Tyler Yaccarino and Mayor Amy Wilczynski 

  
ABSENT:        Councilpresident Liz Homan and Councilman Joseph Daloisio 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Raymond Wiss, Borough Attorney  
   Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk 
   John Gil, Director of Communications 
       

FLAG SALUTE:  Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag 
 
 
PROCLAMATION:   Mayor Wilczynski read the Proclamation into the record: 
 

PROCLAMATION 
Allendale Senior Living 

WHEREAS, Allendale Senior Living is family owned and physician operated and has been 
in business for over 50 years; and  
 
WHEREAS, Allendale Senior Living was founded in 1967 by Hector R. Giancarlo, MD, FACS, 
a surgeon and pioneer in the field of ear, nose and throat; and 
 
WHEREAS, Dr. Giancarlo strongly believed based on his personal and professional 
conviction that life can and should be preserved and enjoyed at any age; and  
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WHEREAS, Dr. Giancarlo introduced the concept of a single, continuum-of-care senior 
lifestyle campus and became one of the original architects of the ‘aging in place’ theory 
supporting peoples independence with exceptional medical care; and  
 
WHEREAS, Allendale Senior Living is deeply rooted in the local community with 
partnerships with hospitals, including Valley Hospital in Ridgewood, Holy Name Medical 
Center in Teaneck, Hackensack University Medical Center, and Good Samaritan Hospital 
in Suffern, N.Y. and New York Presbyterian Hospital in New York, NY; and  
 
WHEREAS, there is now new ownership by Marquis Health Consulting Services, and they 
are proud to build upon Allendale’s outstanding legacy of care. Marquis Health Consulting 
Services offers a robust rehabilitation center, assisted living, sub-acute, and memory care 
with a full continuum of age-in-place care. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Borough of Allendale recognizes Allendale 
Senior Living’s 50 years of dedicated service to our senior community.   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilman O’Connell that the August 17, 2023 
Combined Work and Regular Session minutes be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio: absent 

 
SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCE 23-13: 
 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on August 17, 2023 
and posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough 
website.   

 
ORDINANCE 23-13:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE 
CHAPTER 26, ENTITLED “ESTABLISHMENT; COMPOSITION; TABLE OF 
ORGANIZATION; CHIEF OF POLICE; DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY; VACANCIES 
AND DUTIES” OF THE BOROUGH CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE. 
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 23-13. 
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Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilman O’Connell, that Ordinance 23-13 be 
passed on second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same shall be 
published according to law. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio: absent 

 
(See Ordinance 23-13 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
Agenda Review: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the Consent Agenda below and discussed some resolutions 
specifically.  She stated that the Consent Agenda is routine business but would like to point 
out a few of our noteworthy accomplishments.  We are going to award the next phase of Z+ 
Architects.  We are now in the last and final phase of the building of the community center 
so this is where they are going to be overseeing the building.  We also have a small change 
order in our streetscape project.  We are on our fourth phase.  We have our bill list which I 
went through with Councilwoman Lovisolo.  We also have a resolution approving an 
understanding of a new MOU with our PBA.  We are just clearing up an interpretation of 
language with regards to the health care.   
 
CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
RES 23-201: AWARD Z+ ARCHITECTS, LLC TO PROVIDE ADDITIONAL ARCHITECTURAL  
  SERVICES – PUBLIC BID PHASE, PERMITTING PHASE & CONSTRUCTION  
  OBSERVATION PHASE FOR THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE COMMUNITY  
  RECREATION CENTER. 

RES 23-202: AUTHORIZATION OF 2023 CRESTWOOD LAKE SALARIES  SUPPLEMENT SIX. 
 

RES 23-203: TAX OVERPAYMENTS. 
 

RES 23-204: CHANGE ORDER NUMBER TWO AND FINAL – MA-20 & MA-21 WEST ALLENDALE 
  AVENUE STREETSCAPE PROJECT PHASE III & IV. 

 
RES 23-205: SEPTEMBER 7, 2023 BILL LIST. 

 
RES 23-206: AUTHORIZATION TO RELEASE OF ESCROW FUNDS – PLOT PLAN/SOIL ESCROW – 
  MARTHA ANN SUTPHIN, 366 PAUL AVE, BLOCK 1301, LOT 13 

 
RES 23-207: A RESOLUTION APPROVING EXECUTION OF A MEMORANDUM OF   
  UNDERSTANDING WITH THE PBA. 
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RES 23-208: APPOINTMENT OF CROSSING GUARD, P/T, HOURLY, PER DIEM BASIS –  
  PATRICIA ANN MURPHY. 
 
No one from the public came forward to comment on the Consent Agenda. 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Lovisolo, second by Councilman O’Toole that the Consent 
Agenda be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio: absent 

 
(See Resolutions 23-201 through 23-208 

attached and made a part hereof) 
 
ADDITIONAL ITEM TO BE CONSIDERED:   Northern Highlands Regional High School 
 
Mayor Wilczynski stated that the governing body was contacted by Northern Highlands and 
advised that on September 14, 2023, they will be having a college fair.  They will be having 
over 100 colleges coming in including trade schools and military.  At the same time, 
Northern Highlands will be having a football game that day.  In order to get the people out 
safely they asked if they could start the football game late.  They are asking for an extension 
of the light ordinance.  The light ordinance is currently out at 9:15 p.m.  There’s a 30-minute 
grace period and they are expecting the game to end at 10:00 p.m.  We all felt that this is 
the best thing for the community.  We want the kids at Northern Highlands to be able to 
attend the fair.  We also think it’s the best for the kids because we do want the kids and 
team spirit to get out and go to the football game.  It is in our purview to be able to relax the 
ordinance.  For this one day on September 14, 2023, we are recommending that we are 
going to relax the ordinance and allow the lights to stay on for less than an hour.  
 
Mayor Wilczynski asked if there were any questions on this additional item.  Councilman 
O’Toole asked if it was 10:00 p.m. with a 30-minute grace period?  Attorney Wiss said it’s 
extended by one hour and then subject to the other provisions of the ordinance.   
 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that the light ordinance 
be and is hereby approved to extend to 10:00 p.m. with a 30-minute grace period for 
Northern Highlands Regional High School. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: absent  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio: absent 
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ADMINISTRATION:   
 
Council Committee Reports: 
 
Councilman O’Connell, Department of Public Works, thanked Tom Viscardi, Kevin 
Hughes, Rich McDowell and Dan Richards for managing Crestwood Lake this year.  The 911 
memorial is prepared for services for Monday, September 11, 2023.  We’ve applied six tons 
of asphalt on potholes throughout the community.  The entire DPW staff has been busy this 
week getting the fields ready for the fall sports.       
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Land Use Board, is absent. 
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo, Finance, Human Resources and Administration, stated the 
Finance, Admin and HR reports will be held until the next time we have two meetings coming 
up. 
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo asked if we are notifying the community about the extension of the 
light ordinance.  Mayor Wilczynski said yes and will notify the people via Swiftreach on 
Cedar.   
 
Councilman O’Toole, Public Safety, stated that the Public Safety Committee met earlier 
this week.  We discussed some ongoing borough issues.  Amongst the topics was the hiring 
of another certified officer to take the place of two more retirees.   
 
I’ve also mentioned in the past we have been addressing resident complaints on McIntyre 
Lane.  We’ve secured one speed sign and are in the processing of locating it.  It should be 
up within the next couple of weeks.   
 
Allendale Police will be enforcing borough ordinances prohibiting swimming in Crestwood 
Lake as well as other prohibited activities in our parks.  The borough has migrated to a new 
mass notification program for reverse 911 messages.  Most of the old data from Swiftreach 
was migrated into the new system.  Residents are going to be able to sign up for this new 
communication system.  We are going to have a new design for the borough police cars to 
be unveiled soon.  The design is a little different than the traditional black and white color 
scheme which costs an additional $2,000.  The large police reflective lettering will make the 
vehicles more visible both for the safety of the officer and for the community to recognize a 
police  care on patrol.   
 
The Fire Department is awarding a FEMA grant to purchase radios to enhance 
interoperability with other borough agencies and county resources.   
 
I would also like to remind everyone about our upcoming blood drive on October 19, 2023 
at the Allendale Firehouse.  It is founded by my good friend, Dr. Matt Letizia, in honor of 
his late father.   
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Councilman Yaccarino, Facilities, Parks and Recreation, stated that another Crestwood 
Lake season has come and gone.  This being my first year chairing the committee.  It was a 
learning curve, and I am thankful to the mayor for her support along the way.  I know that 
there are things that I would like to personally improve upon next year so I have some notes 
to which I will take from this years’ season and apply them to next year.  I know we do want 
to have an end of year meeting with the managers and Ron and maybe Rich from the DPW 
to discuss how things went this year and things we can approve upon next year.  It was a 
wonderful season and a lot of great feedback from residents this year.  Thank you to the 
DPW, Ron’s staff, the managers at Crestwood Lake, Tom Viscardi, working with the mayor 
and the facility’s committee.  It’s always a team effort.   
 
This past Tuesday we had an ASA meeting of which Amy and I attended on Zoom.  Amy 
helped me run the meeting while I was not able to do so.  We discussed things with regards 
to Northern Highlands using our fields and a couple of other matters that are coming up 
with fall sports.  We do have another meeting for November.  We are going to be looking to 
have a facility’s meeting in the near future to work on a couple of things that we have in the 
books.  We talked about a concession stand next year.  I just want to see where we are with 
regard to budgetary matters and how we can help move some of those things along.   
 
On a personal note, this has been a challenging week for me.  While I deeply appreciate the 
services that this town offers, it was last week that I required those services in an emergency 
situation.  It was around 4:00 a.m. when I needed to be in contact with the Allendale Police 
and Allendale Ambulance Corp.  Around 4:45 a.m. officers Hugerich and Naumov responded 
to my residence, and they could not have been more professional or helpful to me and my 
family during this critical time as we soon discovered after.  From the ambulance corp was 
Jose Diaz-Hernandez and Debbie Higbie.  Those four individuals were instrumental in 
helping get me to where I needed to be in a timely matter and in a professional manner.  
Knowing that the residents are receiving this level of care as I unfortunately had to see first 
hand is comforting to know that we have these folks out there that are equipped to do their 
jobs, do them professionally and to the level that they did I was most impressed.  I expressed 
to the Police Chief my gratitude for the officers and their service.  Thank you to everyone for 
your support.       
 
Staff Reports:  
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated that she had nothing to report. 
 
John Gil, Director of Communications stated that he is compiling information for 
September newsletter.  Later in the month there is the 9-11 ceremony.   I’ll also be covering 
a booth at Allendale Day.  Also working with our PD on some upgrades to the website and 
with the new 9-11 rollout system Swiftreach.     
 
Mike Dillon, Police Chief thanked Councilman Yaccarino for his kind words.  We are 
always here should you need us.  In regards to Swiftreach migration, I just want to clarify 
one aspect of it.  Much of the data had come over from the old system to the new system.  
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John Gil and myself were on the phone with Ray for about 2 ½ hours ensuring that this 
transition was seamless.  It was suggested that people visit our website to sign on, although 
the chances of their information already being there is very likely, but just over an 
abundance of caution, we’ll start that public campaign at some point when we are ready to 
roll that out, whether that be at Allendale Day or through an email.  John Gil threw out the 
idea of a QR code at the Clerk’s Office booth on Allendale Day residents can scan.  Chief 
Dillon expressed that he doesn’t want residents to believe that we have to start all over 
because we spent a lot of time on Swiftreach and a lot of time getting our residents signed 
up.  I have scrubbed the list.  I’m comfortable with who got migrated over, but just as people 
change their phone numbers or emails, I just want to have a more accurate account of our 
residents.   
 
Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney, stated in addition to some of the items on this evening’s 
agenda, we continue our efforts on the water utility sale.  In fact, our next internal meeting 
is at 8:30 a.m. tomorrow morning.  We’re trying to narrow down the list of open items and 
bring some items to closure.  In fact, we had some sign off’s this evening on certain real 
estate transactions that are taking place.  Working with Chief Dillon on some departmental 
matters and with the counsel for the PBA trying to make sure we’re all on the same page on 
certain items.  Hopefully we now have a final iteration of the proposed sewer agreement with 
Saddle River.  We’re hopeful as early as tomorrow.  Maybe as late as Monday to get final 
comments and ship that off to Saddle River for their comments.      
 
Mayor’s Report: 
  
Mayor Wilczynski stated, yes, we did work hard on that sewer contract.  We want to make 
sure that it is completely fair.  Their development is going to be coming into our sewer 
system.  The sewer contract had not been updated for a while.  I’m very grateful for all the 
work, Ray, that you did, and also Councilwoman Homan for all of the diligence she did to 
make sure that the borough if completely covered and they are paying their fair share.  As 
John Gil mentioned, we are getting ready for our 9-11 ceremony.  This is always a wonderful 
and special and respectful candlelight ceremony in Allendale.  We have an Allendale 
resident, Frank Dimola, who is a very decorated individual and he’s going to tell his story.  
He approached me last year.  As I always say in my speech, everybody has a story.  A lot of 
people have not been ready to tell their story and he wasn’t for all these years.  Now after 
22 years later, he’s ready to tell his story and I think it’s going to be very moving.  The 
ceremony is at 7 p.m. at the Red Barn on the day of 9-11.  It’s rain or shine.  It’s right in 
front of our steel. 
 
As we mentioned, the lake is closed, but a little special contribute that we do every year that 
most people know about now is the bagpipers that are mostly from Allendale Clan Na Vale. 
They pipe us out every year.  They take their bagpipes, go into the water, they hop on a dock 
and then they pipe everybody out.  It’s a wonderful tradition.   
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I had a ribbon cutting at an industry on Commerce Road, Minaris.  They are the biggest 
employer in Allendale.  They have over 200 employers now.  This is their second location, 
with their first being on Pearl Court.  It is a state-of-the-art facility.   
 
They are doing tons of great work in degenerative cell therapy, and they were so thrilled I 
was there.  It was a wonderful ceremony.  They are so proud of this new building.  They’ve 
already rented our Red Barn so they are integrating into the community very nicely.  They 
love Allendale and they’re just really happy to be here.  We are happy to accommodate them 
as well.     
 
Today, I had a New Jersey Mayor’s meeting.  It was sponsored by the New Jersey Conference 
of Mayors.  The speaker was the Commissioner of the New Jersey DEP.  His name is Shawn 
LaTourette.  He talked about flooding in New Jersey and potential infrastructure grants that 
may be around to build better, more flood friendly infrastructure.  He did talk about PFAS 
a lot and saying how New Jersey we are just inundated because a lot of PFAS started here.  
I am super grateful that we got ahead of the curb on that and we are on our way to already 
treating our water, which a lot of municipalities are not.   
 
Lastly, at the next council meeting we may know who is going to be our contractor for 220.  
Bid are opening up next week on September 12, 2023.     
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo stated that on behalf of the Land Use Board and Land Use 
Committee, I want to thank our building department.  We are now seeing the new 
businesses coming into town and notifying us.  It’s great for the Mayor and Council to be 
able to see the businesses coming in and so we can greet them.  Mayor Wilczynski said that 
was part of the email that they gave us that they are very appreciative that Allendale is 
forward-thinking with growth and appreciates the growth of new businesses in town and 
welcomes everybody in that way.   
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ANY MATTER:   Mayor Wilczynski opened the floor to the public 
on any matter and asked them to come up and state their name and address for the record.  
She reminded them there is a three-minute time limit.    
 
Joe Del Buono, 62 Chestnut Street, Allendale, stated that he’s here to continue the 
conversation about safety and only safety on Chestnut Street.  He demonstrated on the 
table of the area he called Chestnut Street, Allendale, and referenced Waldwick and pointed 
out where the railroad tracks were in his demonstration using the table.  He stated on each 
side is the walking area.  I’m asking someone who is in charge or someone who can direct 
him on whoever is responsible for cutting back the foliage.  Her stated this is three feet for 
a pedestrian or a bike to be able to ride if this is the regular street.  This is two feet.  I think 
anyone who would say that on either side of that road is New Jersey Transit property is 
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misleading the people in town that might want to make the Chestnut Street area safe for 
pedestrians and bikers.   
 
The foliage is over the white line.  This is not my issue.  It has something to do with safety.  
There are more people that live in Whitney, on Chestnut, people in Waldwick or the people 
who walk on that street, whether it’s on the right side or the left side.  I don’t know if the 
DPW is responsible for cutting back the foliage.  If it’s Ron, doesn’t know what part of the 
road is Allendale.  Even if this is Allendale’s road just here on the white line demonstrated 
and the foliage is over here, someone is responsible for that.  I’ve brought this up to a 
number of people’s attention.  It’s been years. 
 
The second topic is the striping.  Is there any proof that someone has contacted the county 
for striping Franklin Turnpike and Chestnut Street for the safety of the pedestrians and 
people that get on and off the bus and people who cross one of the longest sections in 
Allendale for pedestrians to travel from one part of Franklin Turnpike to the other part of 
Franklin Turnpike and where the intersection is on Chestnut Street.  Is there anyone that’s 
holding someone responsible to contact the county and say, look, either you do it or we have 
to do it and we’re going to send in the bill.     
 
Mayor Wilczynski reminded Mr. Del Buono that his three-minute time limit is up and 
advised him she will talk to Ron and set up a meeting with him, Anthony Hackett and Mike 
Limatola to address his concerns.  She will send an email out at this meeting to set up a 
meeting.  Mr. Del Buono further asked if he will have to wait until next week for 50 Chestnut 
Street.  Mr. Limatola was supposed to go over there.  Mayor Wilczynski said it would be best 
if he addressed it at this meeting as well.  She has not seen any report on 50 Chestnut from 
Mr. Limatola.  Mr. Del Buono stated that when he was at the last meeting, he had the OPRA 
request in his hand. Limatola said that he was going to go over there that day regarding the 
illegal driveway and the entire property.  We do have a property maintenance ordinance.   
 
Mr. Del Buono thanked the mayor and thanked everyone for their time.    
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 
Councilman O’Connell, with second by Councilman O’Toole, and unanimously carried, the 
meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
__________________________________      09/21/2023  
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 







RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-201 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

 
AWARD Z+ ARCHITECTS, LLC TO PROVIDE ADDITIONAL ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES – 
PUBLIC BID PHASE, PERMITTING PHASE & CONSTRUCTION OBSERVATION PHASE FOR 

THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE COMMUNITY RECREATION CENTER 
 
 

 WHEREAS, the governing body of the Borough of Allendale had retained Michael Scro of 
Z+ Architects, LLC to provide architectural services for the new Borough Community Recreation 
Center located at 220 West Crescent Avenue, Block 1005, Lot 20 via Resolution 22-216 on 
September 8, 2022; and 
 
 WHEREAS,  on January 5, 2023, the governing body of the Borough of Allendale adopted 
Resolution 23-04, Appointment of Borough Professional, Z+ Architects, LLC, not to exceed 
$25,000.00; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on March 23, 2023, the governing body of the Borough of Allendale adopted 
Resolution 23-111, for Z+ Architects, LLC to provide additional architectural services – 
Construction Documents for public bid for the Borough of Allendale Community Recreation 
Center not to exceed $90,000.00; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on June 15, 2023, the governing body of the Borough of Allendale adopted 
Resolution 23-173, for Z+ Architects, LLC to provide additional architectural services - Building 
Construction Pad and Revised Bid Set by Z+ Architects, LLC which reflects on the  proposal dated 
June 7, 2023; and 
 
  
  

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     



RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-201 

 
 WHEREAS, there is additional Architectural Services needed for Public Bid Phase, 
Permitting Phase & Construction Observation Phase by Z+ Architects, LLC, for the Allendale 
Community Center at 220 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey 07401 which reflects on 
the proposal dated August 1, 2023; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is not anticipated that the scope and cost of services will exceed One Hundred 
Sixty Thousand ($175,000.00) dollars; and 
 

WHEREAS, the services set forth herein shall not exceed the sum of $175,000.00 unless 
further approved by resolution of the Governing Body, excluding reimbursable expenses, which 
shall be billed in addition to the base fee in accordance with the proposal aforesaid; and 
  
 WHEREAS, that the fee for such services shall be in accordance with the proposal attached 
hereto; and 

 
 WHEREAS, Z + Architects, LLC has completed and submitted a Business Entity Disclosure 
Certification which certifies that they have not made any reportable contributions to a candidate 
or candidate committee in the Borough of Allendale in the previous one-year, and that this contract 
will prohibit them from making any reportable contributions through the term of the contract; and  
 
 WHEREAS, the governing body of the Borough of Allendale pursuant to N.J.A.C. 5:30-
5.5(b), the certification of available funds, shall either certify the full maximum amount against the 
budget at the time the contract is awarded, or no contract amount shall be chargeable or certified 
until such time as the goods or services are ordered or otherwise called for prior to placing the 
order, and a certification of availability of funds is made by the Chief Finance Officer.  
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Body of the Borough of 
Allendale authorizes Michael Scro of Z+ Architects of Allendale, New Jersey to perform additional 
Architectural Services needed for Public Bid Phase, Permitting Phase & Construction Observation 
Phase by Z+ Architects, LLC, for the Allendale Community Center at 220 West Crescent Avenue, 
Allendale, New Jersey 07401. 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 















RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-202 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

AUTHORIZATION OF 2023 CRESTWOOD LAKE SALARIES 
SUPPLEMENT SIX 

 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey, that the above salaries are hereby approved for 
the Crestwood Lake Swim Club 2023 Season. 

 
TITLE EFFECTIVE DATE NAME RATE OF PAY 

Life Guard August 15, 2023 Charles Koenig $15.00 per hour 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     



RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-203 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

 
TAX OVERPAYMENTS 

 
 BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Allendale that the Tax Collector is 
hereby authorized to issue the following checks on the properties listed below and charge same to 
Overpayment of 3rd Quarter of 2023 Taxes: 
 
 
 
Block/Lot/Qual Name      Property Location  Amount 
 
906/4   Corelogic Centralized Refunds 56 Myrtle Avenue  $2,767.05 
   for Arthue & Dawn Canestrino 
   PO Box 9202 
   Coppell, TX  75019-9760 
 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     



RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-204 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

CHANGE ORDER NUMBER TWO AND FINAL – MA-20 & MA-21  
WEST ALLENDALE AVENUE STREETSCAPE PROJECT 

PHASE III & IV 
 
 WHEREAS, the Borough Engineer has requested that certain changes are needed for the 
New Jersey MA-20 & MA-21 West Allendale Streetscape Project, Phase III & IV contract ; and 
 
 WHEREAS, a net increase of $2,507.41 will result from the actual quantities of work 
measured and performed; and 
 

WHEREAS, the CFO has certified that sufficient funds are available. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey, that Change Order Number Two resulting in an 
increase of $2,507.41, a .64% increase in the original contracted amount, be approved for the New 
Jersey MA-20 & MA-21 West Allendale Streetscape Project, Phase III & IV contract, resulting in a 
new contract amount of $415,633.65. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Change Order Number One in the increased amount of 
$2,507.41 be approved for performance by A.A. Berms, LLC, P.O. Box 180, Bellville, New Jersey 
07109. 
  
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     





RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-205 

 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda 
 
 
 

 
 

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 7, 2023 LIST OF BILLS 
 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey, that it hereby approves the Bill List dated 
September 7, 2023 in the amounts of: 

 
Bill List Numbers SEPTEMBER 7, 2023 

  
Current Fund  $             1,098,051.87  
Payroll Account                   212,556.67  
General Capital                     46,633.37  
Animal Fund                         654.00  
Grant Fund  
COAH/Housing Trust  
Improvement & Beautification                         500.00  
Unemployment Fund  
Trust Fund                     14,989.10  
Water Operating  
Water Capital   
  
Total  $            1,373,385.01  

 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of 
the Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 
 

 
___________________________ 

Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 
Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     































RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-206 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

AUTHORIZATION TO RELEASE OF ESCROW FUNDS – PLOT PLAN/SOIL ESCROW – 
MARTHA ANN SUTPHIN, 366 PAUL AVE, BLOCK 1301, LOT 13 

 
 WHEREAS, the applicant, Martha Ann Sutphin, with an address of 366 Paul Avenue, 
Block 1301, Lot 13 in the Borough of Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey has 
requested an escrow release; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer of the Borough of Allendale reports the following 
account was posted with the Borough for this application: 
 
  PLOT PLAN/SOIL ESCROW  $7,744.00 
 
 WHEREAS, the Borough Engineer has reviewed the project file and on August 14, 2023 
indicated that the project is complete; and 
 
 WHEREAS, all final invoices have been processed; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Borough Engineer has no objection to releasing the Plot Plan/Soil escrow 
as requested by the applicant; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Governing Body has reviewed the memo, a copy of which is attached 
hereto and incorporated herein. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Body that the Plot Plan/Soil 
Escrow in the amount of $7,748.44 (includes interest) be released to Martha Ann Sutphin at this 
time. 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023.  
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     



RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-207 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING EXECUTION OF A  

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH THE PBA 
 
WHEREAS, the Borough and the PBA are parties to a Collective Negotiations Agreement 

(“CNA”) for the term January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2024; and 
 
WHEREAS, the PBA has filed a grievance appeal to the Borough regarding the 

interpretation of Article XIV (“Medical Insurance”) as it relates to the obligation of PBA members 
to make payment toward their retiree health benefits; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Borough and the PBA, as a result of negotiations between the parties have 

agreed to a resolution of the matters in dispute, as more particularly set forth in a Memorandum of 
Understanding, the terms of which are incorporated by reference herein. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 

Allendale that the Memorandum of Understanding as between the Borough of Allendale and the 
PBA, be and hereby is APPROVED; and 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor, the Chief Financial Officer, and the Borough 

Attorney are authorized to take all appropriate actions so as to implement this Resolution. 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     







RESOLUTION 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE 

BERGEN COUNTY, NJ 
DATE:  09/07/2023 

 
RESOLUTION# 23-208 

 
 
 
☐ Carried   
☐ Defeated 
☐ Tabled  
☒ Approved on Consent 
    Agenda  
 
 
 

 
APPOINTMENT OF CROSSING GUARD, P/T, HOURLY, PER DIEM BASIS –  

PATRICIA ANN MURPHY 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale, County of Bergen, State of New Jersey and approval by the Public Safety Committee 
that Patricia Ann Murphy is appointed as a Crossing Guard, P/T, Hourly on a per diem basis at a 
rate of $20.00 per hour effective September 7, 2023. 
 
I hereby certify the above to be a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the 
Borough of Allendale on September 7, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________ 
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC 

Municipal Clerk 

Council Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 
Homan       
Lovisolo       
O’Connell       
O’Toole       
Yaccarino       
Daloisio       
 Mayor 
Wilczynski 

----- -----     
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